Society Of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the October 13, 2011 Meeting

The October meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held October 13, 2011 at Don Chilito's; 7017 Johnson Drive; Mission, Kansas. There were 8 in attendance. Mike Rogers, chapter chairman, was in charge.

Rogers opened the business meeting at 12:12PM and he asked Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the September meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Chriss Scherer and the second was by John Beck.

Chriss Scherer, chapter certification chairman, indicated that the next local chapter exams will be February 3-13 and the registration deadline is December 31st. He has offered to proctor an exam almost anytime someone would like to take one.

Chriss also mentioned that the FCC has extended the deadline for EAS CAP compliance until June 30, 2012.

Chris Castro, chapter frequency coordinator, told us that he is working with Shure Incorporated to present a future program on TV White Spaces.

Program chairman, John Gray, remarked that the December meeting program is pending but the January program will be presented by Greg Best and cover extended uses of spectrum analyzers.

Kirk Chestnut, KC Metro EAS chairman, briefly discussed the upcoming nation wide EAS test. He remarked that the NAB has produced promotional PSAs for stations to use to call public attention to the test on November $9^{\rm th}$.

The motion to adjourn the meeting was by Chriss Scherer and the second by Kirk.

The program consisted of an open form.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary